Minutes of the Fragile X Association Meeting

5th  June 2005

Held at the home of Maggie Bartle
Meeting began at 2.00 pm

Present: Maggie Bartle, Joy Burkinshaw, Andrew Bartle, George Tziotis, Lindsay Coates, Jonathan Cohen, Rashelle Cohen.

Apologies:, Arnold Pacifico, Sharon Davey, Alison Dreckman, Gwen Waters, John Waters. 

Secretary of Fragile X Association

Alison Dreckman has submitted her resignation effective as from 3rd June 2005.

Awareness of Fragile X

The matter of sending information to people in our Electronic Address books, e-mail address. Mainly requested by students, solicitors and Paediatricians. Andrew to follow up.
Draft of Power point presentation

Sharon is working on the changes and will bring presentation along to the July meeting.

Autism Association

Andrew is still waiting for a reply from the Autism Association. Will follow up for a reply.
Visions and Aspirations of Committee Members

Andrew to write an article for the Fragile X news on why the Fragile X Association of Victoria exists and the involvement of the committee members.
Info to newly diagnosed families and families who contact FXAV

 A meeting has been arranged for the 22 June with Sam Wake (Genetic Councillor) and Agnus Bankier (head of Genetics Division at GSNV). Attending the meeting on behalf of the Association will be Maggie Bartle and Andrew Bartle.

 Maggie still intends to talk about how to get information to newly diagnosed families. Maggie is also interested in working with them to have access to their database of families. 

 Maggie is to find out from contact within her children’s special school if Student Welfare Co-ordinators subscribe to and get a paragraph in that publication, which would direct them to our website.  

 Statistics show that approximately 50 new cases are diagnosed per year of children and adults with fragile X. Why are they not contacting our Association for information?
 The NSW FX association do not object to our Association using their brochure, with our contact details.
 Alison is still to investigate costs of postcard idea.
· Andrew to follow up design and purchase of 500-600 business cards for the Fragile X Association.
Information Kits and Posters.

· Need to produce kits by end of June for issue to special schools, doctors (approx 5000), paediatricians (approx 100) and obstetricians (approx 200).

· It is estimated that the cost of the kits, in bulk, will be approx $5-$10 at a total cost of approx $50,000.  

· ABN No required for purchase of kits.
· Need to get addresses for mailing.

· Monash Medical Centre has forwarded some information they use.

· May require approx 50 information resource kits for Daylink and Centrelink.

Marcia Braden’s visit

The date for the seminar is set for the evening of Sunday August 7th. A facility for the seminar has been booked at the Ashleigh Ricketson Centre. She will also be holding a clinic for adults with Fragile X on August 8th. 

 Maggie has put details of the seminar and booking arrangements in the June newsletter.

 A list of professionals we use for general services, such as dentists, hairdressers etc is still to be compiled. We ask members to put together a list from their contacts so these can be handed out on the night of Marcia’s seminar.
 Target 16+ year olds
 Issue letter to members and phone about 1 mth before seminar – need volunteers.
It was decided that a raffle draw will be undertaken at the seminar. This will be finalised next meeting.

Fragile X Association of Vic 2005 Major Raffle

· The following prizes to be offered were agreed on:

· 1st Prize – BBQ recommended sale price $495. 

· 2nd Prize – Hamper valued at $120. Joy to arrange.

· 3rd Prize – 6 bottles of wine valued at $75. George to arrange purchase.

· The price per ticket was agreed $2 each.

· Lindsey to arrange raffle tickets through a printing company to be produced by next meeting. Pending on the cost of printing, arrange for 1000 to 2000 tickets.

· Raffle to be drawn on the 7 August at the Marcia Braden seminar.

Proposed Accommodation and Employment Seminar
Action carried forward for Maggie to contact DHS to ask if they are willing to hold a seminar on accommodation and employment services for people affected by Fragile X. 

FXAV Website
· Andrew has made contact with Imageworks  owner,  Martin Splitter to further the Website development. The ‘OZChild’ website, style will be used as a model for the site. Andrew will work further on this over the next month and make submissions to Imageworks for inclusion on our website.  Carried forward to next meeting.
· Maggie to arrange posting of the Association newsletter onto the website.

Fragile X Newsletter

June newsletter completed and has been posted out.
Donation Tins
Members are encouraged to hand out the tins to their local video store or other relevant location. Carried forward to next meeting. 

Dr Hagerman’s Sydney Conference

· Andrew advised that he was only able to attend the end of the conference and had missed most of the program. 

· Dr Hagerman was to be interviewed on Monday 6 June by Norm Swan, Health Report, at 8.30am and 8.05pm on National Radio 621.
· The interview will be posted on the ABC website WWW.ABC.Nat.au

Family Fun Day

· Hays Paddock, East Kew 

· George reported that the local council advised that there was no objection to using the facilities at Hays Paddock for our family day and no fees applied. 

· The BBQ facilities was available on a 1st there basis and suggested we need to be there before 11am.

· George to check on the number of BBQ’s available and if there is shelter in case of rain. 
· Jonathan suggested we defer the family day to late February/early March as the weather was more predictable and unlikely to rain as would be the case in November/December.

· Committee is still to look further for other possible locations and the possibility of deferring the family day to next year as suggested by Jonathan... 

Patron for FXAV

Still need to find a patron for FXAV.  Awaiting word from Alison on her contact who knows The Wiggles.  Carried forward to next meeting.
All to think about the possibility of other patrons.

Position Paper
Jonathan advised that he was not intending to draft a position paper on the work the committee does. He advised that the Constitution of the Association was in place. 

Financial Report
Nil

Paul Newman Foundation

· Andrew will put a submission to this on the FXAV’s behalf.

· ABA number required – Jonathan to provide details.

· Strong competition with other small organisations similar to our Association.

· Submission could possibly be based on funding the information kits.
FXAV Presidency
With Maggie’s announcement that she will not be renominating for the Presidency of the FXAV next AGM. Members should consider nominations for the Presidency at the next AGM. 

Meeting closed 4.55pm

Next meeting to be held on the ? of July at Arnold Pacific’s home in Hillside.

